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Department Commander’s Challenge Coin 

 

Post 8108 is once again recognized as a leader in the District. During 

the District quarterly meeting on February 3, the Florida Department 

Commander, William “Mac” McLucas, presented his personalized 

Challenge Coin to Post 8108 commander, Nelson Betancourt, for the 

exemplary work that Riverview Memorial has thus far accomplished 

with its membership stats this year.  

As previously stated, renewals and new members are the lifeblood of 

every post throughout the VFW. During the past two years, Post 8108 

and Auxiliary members have been conducting  quarterly recruiting 

drives at the MacDill AFB Base Exchange. As part of that mission, our 

members provide information about the VFW, our Post activities, how 

we impact the veteran and local community, and our Service Officer 

program. Post membership is also offered.  

The Post’s next MacDill visit will be on Sunday March 3 from 0900 to 

1300 HRS, then following our lead, the Ruskin Post will be there until 

1600 HRS. If you would like to participate with our recruiting team, let 

one of the bartenders or a Post Officer know, or just send us an email.      
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     Commander’s Message: 
 

Friends all,

The mere fact that it’s a leap year should have told us 

that it was going to be a special year. And so far,  no 

disappointing there.    

On February 3, during the District’s quarterly 

meeting, Post 8108 was publicly recognized for its 

achievement in membership retention and recruiting. 

In attendance was Department Cmdr. William 

McLucas and I was honored to receive his  

Commander’s Challenge Coin on behalf of our Post. 

Later this month we’ll be having our “Mural 

Restoration Reveal”. Thanks to the efforts of a few 

and the donations from many – our storefront mural 

is getting its first touch-up in the 20 years or so that 

it’s been there. Pretty amazing what a group a people 

can accomplish when there’s a common goal among 

them. Upon completion of this “Phase I” we’ll start 

work on “Phase II” which will add depictions from 

our recent past conflicts like OEF and OIF. I thank 

Tony for offering to run point on Phase II.    

Another big event, one that will never occur again, is 

the celebration of the Post’s 30th Birthday on April 7.  

For this magna occasion it has been agreed that we 

celebrate by having a “Post Dining Out”. 

A committee has been formed and they’ll oversee the 

planning and execution. As information becomes 

available, we’ll be sure to keep everyone in the loop. 

It’s going to be grand! (If you are unfamiliar with 

Dining Ins and Dining Outs – go online and research 

it; not enough space here to adequately inform.)                                                                                                             

Hope to see you all around the Post soon.  

In comradeship, 

Nelson Betancourt,  Hooah! 

 

     Auxiliary President’s Message: 

Happy leap year 8108 family!  We have a busy month ahead of us.  This Saturday March 2 is our joint steak 

night followed with Sunday Breakfast.  We will have a charity carwash Sunday March 3 after breakfast to help 

a local boy who recently lost his mother.  Wednesday March 6 we will be delivering a meal to Fisher 

House.  Saturday March 16 is Laura’s delicious St Patty’s dinner.   

 

Just as the dust settles on March, we will be ready for our election of officers!  Looking forward to seeing you 

all at the post!  

 

Yours in Service,  

Anita Webb  

VFWA 8108 President 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                 Victor Polo, USMC:  GWOTE              
 

Welcome to Our  

Newest Post Members 



  

If you or someone you know 

is experiencing a crisis,  

THERE IS HELP. 

 

Dial 988 

The National Suicide Prevention Lifeline  

Or 844-MyFLVet (844-693-5838) 

Florida Veterans Support Line 

Or text to “NAMI” 

The National Alliance on Mental Illness 

                            Did You Know? 

The Department of Florida counts with some 155 

posts distributed among 22 Districts statewide. 

Post 8108 belongs to District 12, which runs from 

Dade City south to Ruskin, and from Tampa on the 

west to Riverview on the east. 

In total, District 12 has seven posts, with Post 8108 

as its 2nd largest in membership. 

Check out other fun facts:  VFW Fast Sheet online. 

* Volunteers Needed * 

The Post can always an extra 

hand or two, or three to help out 

around the post.   

 

Post members Nelson, Tony, and Heather (l-r) 

recently went for a round of golf at the Diamond Hill 

GC.  Reports indicate they each shot a “perfect” 

course 72… and then things really got ugly on the 

back nine! 

 

 Mar 16 – St Patrick’s Day Dinner  

    Corn Beef & Cabbage  - $12   

Comrade Bruce Johnson presents VFW 

achievement certificates during a recent award 

ceremony for three young me achieving Eagle Scout 

rank. (l-r) Quentin Johnson (no relation), Cooper 

Ramnarine, and Solomon Bristow.  

https://vfworg-cdn.azureedge.net/-/media/VFWSite/Files/Media-and-Events/Press-Room/VFWFactSheet.pdf?la=en&v=1&d=20231220T211913Z


 

 

  

Post Hours of Operation: 

Monday – Saturday:    1100 ~ 2000 Hours 

Sunday:        1100 ~ 1900 Hours 

Sunday Breakfast:        0900 ~ 1200 Hours 

Phone: 813. 671.9845 

                Bring Your Membership Card 

A friendly reminder that as per Florida ABC laws – all Post 

and Auxiliary members need to show their membership 

card to the on-duty bartender when entering the Post.  

Are you or someone you know not receiving our emails 

or the newsletter?  Send us a note and  email address to 

Post8108@vfwfl.org 

Membership Update: 

Our current membership number stands at 333 

(98%), our 100% goal is 339.  

Renewals are a crucial component…  

For “All State” we need a grand total of 346 which 

is our 339 + 7 more.    

You can help us get there.  Renew in a timely 

manner.   IT’S THAT IMPORTANT. 

If it’s been a while since 

a Buddy, or someone 

you know, has checked 

in… then it just might 

be time for you to 

check in with them and 

see if they’re alright.  

 

They just might happen 

to be waiting for that 

call.  You can make a 

difference, 

On April 7, Post 8108 will be celebrating its  

30th ANNIVERSARY! 

Stay tuned for upcoming announcements 

regarding our birthday events. 

Military Jargon… 

 

* Stand Fast – Wait  

* POL – Petro, Oil, Lube  

* 100 MPH Tape – Duct tape  

* 10-4 – OK, Acknowledged 

* Roger –  similar  to  “10-4” 

* GI Party – Major cleanup event 

* AWOL – Absent Without Official Leave  

* BOHICA – Bend Over, Here It Comes Again  

* P38 – Small can opener issued with C-Rations  

* Dust Off –   patient evacuation from a combat  

   zone via helicopter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Follow us on Facebook to find out 

about the latest Post events. 



 

 

 
  

Donated elegant, imported coffee table, with a six piece 

coffee plate set to be raffled off during the Post’s  

Restored Mural Gran Reveal! Proceeds to benefit the Post.  

Saturday – March 23, 2024 

FUN STARTS AT 0900 HRS 

Come Join Us! 
Congratulations to comrades Heather, Caryll, and 

Mike who celebrated their respective birthdays  

in February. Cheers!!! 

Don’t forget to set your clocks forward  

1 hour, Sunday March 10 @ 0200 HRS. 



  

VA News & Information 

Some local VA resources: 

* VET Center: 9206 King Palm Dr., Tampa 33616  (813) 372-0400 

* Veterans Resource Center: 3602 US 301 N, Tampa 33619  

* James A Haley Hospital: 13000 Bruce B Downs Blvd, Tampa  33612 

* Woman’s Care Tampa VA: 13515 Lake Terrace Ln, Tampa  33637 

* Hidden River VA Clinic (Primary Care Annex) : 13515 Lake Terrace Ln, Tampa 33637 

* South Hillsborough VA Clinic: 12920 Summerfield Crossing Blvd, Riverview 33579 

* Zephyrhills VA Clinic: 6937 Medical View Ln, Zephyrhills  33542 



 

 

 

 

 

  

The Post’s Mural Restoration Grand Reveal is scheduled for March 9, starting at 1330 HRS 

with music and food. Proceeds from the events fundraisers will go towards the Mural’s 

Phase 2 project! Everyone is invited to the Reveal!!!! 


